

Newsletter



December 2021 Issue No 41



Hope this finds everyone well and keeping warm now there is definitely a chill in the air.

Our events this month are: 1st December (Wednesday) @ 7.30pm Escrick Heritage Group meeting in Escrick Church 'Winter Memories – Snow and floods'

Come along and share stories and photographs of Christmas and winters past. Delighted that we will have Nathan Culpan with us of the 'Ouse & Derwent Drainage Board' to tell us a little about the flooding issues of the past and the measures put in to alleviate them.

We will also be sharing the flood and snow photographs in the Community archives. If you have any to share please either bring them along on the evening or feel free to get in touch in advance. Thank you.

We will also be sharing our draft 2022 Escrick Heritage Group programme. Members free, Visitors/guests £3 including refreshments. Escrick Heritage membership is £10 for the year to 31 August 2022 and includes a free copy of the Escrick Church guide book.



There will be no Escrick Heritage Group meeting in January. We will resume on 2nd February

13th December (Monday) 1pm to 4pm - Heritage Hub

All welcome. Feel free just to pop in for a cup of tea and a chat. Volunteers will be available should visitors wish to have a guided tour of the Church.

21st December (Tuesday) Memories Café. 10am to 12 noon

Again everyone very welcome to come along for Tea/coffee and cakes. Adults £3, children 50p. Free refills. This month's Memories Café has a Christmas theme and is dedicated to Christingle and The Children's Society, raising awareness of the many lines of vital support offered to young people. All funds raised this month will be in aid of the Children's Society. If you can make it, it would be great to see you.

Queens platinum Jubilee

As part of the Community celebrations we would like to create a display to be put up in Church sharing photos of past Jubilee celebrations in the area. The display will be launched at our Heritage Group meeting on 1st June and will be up until 16th June.



Queens Jubilee, 1977

The Jubilee will also be an opportunity to add to our Community archive and collect photos from the 2022 celebrations to record for future generations. If you have any photographs you are happy to share please do get in touch.

Our first discussions will be held at the January Heritage Hub on Monday 10th January, if you would be happy to be part of the small team drawing the display together it would be great to hear from you.



Christmas play in Escrick Church in the late 1960's. From our Community Archive.

Date for your diary

Sunday 19th December 6.30pm Traditional Candlelit Carol Service



We look forward to seeing everyone soon, but if we don't see you before, May we wish everyone a very Happy Christmas'